December 2024 Monthly Update

Wastewater:

Water:

Submitted one response letter to IDEM concerning the plant inspection in November.
Researching Hydrogen Sulfide metering systems.

Installed newly replaced polymer pump in press room.

Damon Bauman registered to begin exam review classes in January.

Buckeye Power Supply ran maintenance and testing of generator.

Spoke with Starweld about examining the railings in the main lift station. They advised it
would be after the first of the year.

Kerr Electric installed new exhaust fan in electric room.

Spoke to IDEM concerning a sanitary survey schedule at the water plant which was held
December 121,

Tony Marshall registered to begin exam review classes in January.

Buckeye Power Supply ran maintenance and testing of generator.

GPS unit was purchased to mark utilities, when found, which do not locate easily with
the conventional method. (Weber’s Lane Gas Project)

New locating unit was purchased.

Wellhead Protection Plan sent to IDEM.

Two notifications of water sampling violations for October and November were sent for
publication.

Submitted IDEM notification confirmations for customers who participated in the lead
and copper sampling.

Received Inspection Report from IDEM. Response letter to be submitted in January.
Purchased tank containment system, and labels, for the fluoride saturator.

Refining the back flow prevention policies and testing.



Utility:

* Coordinated setting up a new Exactix account for updating 811 responses.

¢ Working on updating building permits into IWORQ software.

e Coordinated with Water Works employees in getting documentation ready for water plant
inspection.

e Spoke with WTH to confirm the updating process for customer service lines. Newly
acquired service line information was sent to WTH. Confirmed the need for training in
this area.

o Updated Emergency Response Plans for both water and wastewater plants.

* Met with Triad Engineering, O’Mara Construction, and Street Superintendent concerning
changes at the lower park parking lot. At the conclusion of the meeting, it was noted that
the Town would not receive any change orders.

e Attended Building Corporation meeting.

e Met Street Department at Hole # 14 pond dam to clear catch basin of debris clogging the
grate.



